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DERRY HIGHWAY SAFETY COMMITTEE 
Minutes for December 15, 2009 

 

                                                                                                 
   

Committee Member Present Absent 

Grant Benson Jr., Chairman  X 
Alan Côté, DPW           X  
Ed Garone, Derry Police  X 
George Klauber, Derry Fire Dept.  X 
Jane Simard, Derry School Dept.  X 
Steve Wallack X  
Tom Caron X  
Randall Chase  X 
Al Dimmock X  
Mike Houghton  X 
Patti Doyle (School Dept Alt) X  
George Feole (Police Alt)   
Mike Doyle (Fire Alt)   
Mike Fowler (DPW Alt)   

  
 
A monthly meeting of the Derry Highway Safety Committee was held Thursday, 
December 17, 2009 at the Derry Municipal Building Center.   The meeting was called 
to order at 9:03 am. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
 
Alan Cote had a motion to approve the November 19, 2009 Minutes as written. 
Al Dimmock seconded. 
 
Motion Approved. 
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OLD BUSINESS 
 
 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 
 
Gus Cocozza – Reduce Speed from 30mph to 20mph – Fairway’s 
 
Alan explained the traffic study results to the Committee and Mr. Cocozza. He also stated 
that the results of the study were passed along to the Police Department. The Police 
Department will use the information to tailor when they are patrolling the area. 
 
Mr. Cocozza agrees with the findings and hopes that the recent newspaper article and 
additional police enforcement will make the residents and visitors more aware of their 
speeds. The word is getting around in the Community. 
 
Alan Cote stated that the traffic counts give pretty reliable results because motorists are 
not aware of the traffic counter. The results of the traffic count identify when the motorist 
are speeding. He stated that overall 43% of the traffic is traveling 20-25 mph in the 
community based on the report. 
 
Al Dimmock stated that there are a few speeders during the middle of the night around 2 -
3 am in the morning. 
 
Mr. Cocozza thanked the Committee for looking into their concern. 
 
No further action to be taken at this time. 
 
 
 
 
Tim Sugrue – St.Charles – Traffic concern 
 
Mr. Sugrue requested a stop sign or guardrail at the corner of St.Charles @ Aiken St.  
(Note: NO formal request was received) 
 
Alan Cote made a motion to table this indefinitely until a formal request is received 
from Resident. 
 
Seconded by Al Dimmock. 
 
Motion PASSED. 
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OTHER BUSINESS 

 
Alan Cote made a motion to adjourn at 9:20 am. 
Seconded by Al Dimmock 
 
Motion Passed 
 
Next Meeting is Thursday – January 21, 2010                                  
 
Respectfully,  
Sharon Trenholm, Recording Clerk                                                                                                         
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